
 

 

 
 

August 21, 2020 

Dear Parents/Guardians and Families, 
 
We would like to begin by simply saying thank you. Thank you to each and every one of you for your 
continued patience as we work through all of the planning and Ministry of Education approvals required 
for a safe return to school and work for staff and students. It has not been an easy or straightforward 
process. We know you are anxious to learn more about what to expect as we open TDSB schools and 
welcome students back. We sincerely appreciate your continued understanding and trust as we move 
forward. We are doing everything we can to plan effectively for a safe return to school and we are 
focussed on doing everything possible to keep staff, students and families safe and healthy.  
 
As you may know, Trustees made a number of important decisions yesterday including the approval of 
more than $30 million in funding to hire an additional 366 teachers to lower elementary class sizes to 
help improve student and staff safety in schools. Staff have now finalized our secondary and elementary 
school learning models and we are moving forward with the important planning and preparations 
necessary to reopen schools. 
 
Delayed Start: Tuesday, September 15 
Given the time required to prepare for the return to school, the TDSB has to move the first day of school 
(for elementary, secondary and virtual school) to Tuesday, September 15. The entry of all grades will then 
be staggered over three days. This extra time will help us open schools in a safe and orderly manner. 
More information and specific details will be shared with parents/families directly from your child’s 
school prior to the first day of school.  
 
Mask/Face Covering Guidelines 
To improve health and safety in schools, all students and staff will be required wear masks/face coverings 
in TDSB buildings and on school buses. This decision is in line with the overall City of Toronto requirement 
that anyone over the age of two wear a mask/face covering in indoor public spaces — with exemptions 
for medical reasons. While schools will have masks available for students if required, the expectation is 
that students will provide and wear their own masks/face coverings. Particularly for younger students, we 
will ensure there are outdoor breaks, so students are not wearing masks for multiple hours at a time. 
More details on mask/face coverings will be coming shortly. 
 
Learning Models  
 
Elementary (Kindergarten to Grade 8) 
Students (including those in Special Education and French Immersion & Extended French programs) will 
attend school 5 days per week, with one cohort/group for the full day, including recess and lunch. 
Enhanced health and safety protocols will be in place, including smaller class sizes to help maximize 



 

 

 
 

physical distancing. Elementary schools located in Toronto communities where Toronto Public Health 
data shows higher risk of contracting COVID-19 will have lower class sizes than all other elementary 
schools. Visit the website for more information, including important details on elementary class sizes.  
 
Secondary (Grades 9 to 12) 
Students (including those in Special Education and French Immersion & Extended French programs) will 
have in-class learning on alternate days and synchronous (live, online learning) as well as asynchronous 
(independent work) learning daily with enhanced health measures in place including smaller class sizes to 
help maximize physical distancing. For more information, please visit the website. 
 
Virtual School (Kindergarten to Grade 12) 
Parents who want their child to learn from home can choose the remote learning option. For more 
information, please visit the website. Elementary and Secondary.  
 
Registration for In-School or Virtual Learning 
As you know, we began a pre-registration process earlier this month to learn which students planned to 
attend school in September and which students planned to take part in fully remote (home) learning. 
Since that time, there have been significant changes to the learning models and more information is 
available to help inform parents in making this decision. Therefore, on Wednesday of next week, the TDSB 
will ask parents/guardians via email to make a final decision and register their children to attend school or 
choose remote learning through the Virtual School. The email will contain a unique link to an online 
registration form for each student. Parents/guardians with more than one child will receive one email per 
child and will be required to complete a separate registration for each child. The online registration will 
be available in twenty different languages.  
 
It is very important for all parents/guardians to complete this online registration, even those who have 
already responded to the pre-registration phone call last week. Only parents/guardians who do not have 
an email address on file or do not complete the registration online will receive a registration phone call 
asking them to make their selection. For more information and to learn about the different registration 
options, we encourage all parents/guardians to visit the TDSB website. 
 
Wednesday, August 26: Email sent to all parents/guardians and registration opens 
Saturday, August 29: Registration closes 
 
Next Steps 
We will continue to keep families informed and updated in the days ahead. We are preparing schools to 
receive staff and students. As a first step, Program and Operational Guidelines are currently being 
finalized and will be shared with Principals/Vice Principals and school staff next week. In order for staff 
and students to return to school safely, there are many considerations and adjustments to be made to 
school facilities and school staff require time to learn about these requirements and begin to implement 

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Return-to-School/Learning-and-Instruction/Elementary
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Return-to-School/Learning-and-Instruction/Secondary
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Return-to-School/Learning-and-Instruction/Elementary
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Return-to-School/Learning-and-Instruction/Secondary
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Registration
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Registration


 

 

 
 

before students return to school. Learn more about our health and safety guidelines for schools on the 
website.  
 
We ask for your continued patience as this important work continues. Please remember that teachers and 
school staff have also been eagerly awaiting information and details that will allow them to plan for 
September. It will take some time to prepare and finalize school and class-specific plans. Please know that 
Principals will begin to share school-specific information directly with families as soon as possible. We 
know that you have many questions and concerns and staff will continue to do their best to provide the 
necessary information and keep you informed.  
 
We are in this together and we all share a common goal of ensuring the health and safety of staff, 
students and families. We would like the return to school to be as smooth as possible for everyone and 
we need to continue working together to make this happen.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

                                                   
 
Carlene Jackson    Alexander Brown 
Director of Education    Chair 
 

 
This is an important letter to parents about September. If you require this letter in your own language, please visit 
our website at www.tdsb.on.ca. 

Arabic: 

كنت ترغب في عرض هذه الرسالة بلغتك المفضلة، الرجاء زيارة الموقع الإلكتروني  هذه رسالة هامّة موجهة للأهالي حول شهر سبتمبر/ أيلول. إن

www.tdsb.on.ca 

Bengali: 

এটি সেপ্টেমবপ্টেে বযাপাপ্টে অভিিাবকপ্টেে জন্য একটি অত্যন্ত গুরুত্বপূর্ ণ ভিটি। এই ভিটিটি যভে আপভন্ আপন্াে 

ভন্প্টজে িাষায় সপপ্টত্ িান্, অনু্গ্রহ কপ্টে আমাপ্টেে ওপ্টয়বোইি www.tdsb.on.ca এ যান্।  

Chinese Simplified: 

这封致家长的信函内容关于九月开学事宜，十分重要。如需译本，请浏览 

www.tdsb.on.ca  

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Return-to-School/Health-and-Safety
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/


 

 

 
 

Chinese Traditional: 

這封致家長函是有關九月開學事宜，十分重要。如需譯本，請瀏覽 

www.tdsb.on.ca  

Dari: 

مراجعه  در لسان خود تان نیاز دارید، لطفاً به صفحه  انترنتی ما در اینجا نامه  نی اگر به امیباشد.  سپتمبربرای والدین درباره  ماه  یمهم نامه   نی ا

 www.tdsb.on.caکن ی د: 

French: 

La présente est une lettre importante aux parents concernant la rentrée scolaire au mois de septembre. Si vous 

avez besoin de cette lettre dans votre propre langue, veuillez consulter notre site web à l'adresse suivante: 

www.tdsb.on.ca. 

Greek: 

Η παρούσα είναι μια σημαντική επιστολή προς τους γονείς σχετικά με τον Σεπτέμβριο. Εάν επιθυμείτε να λάβετε 

αυτή την επιστολή στη γλώσσα σας, επισκεφθείτε την ιστοσελίδα μας στη διεύθυνση www.tdsb.on.ca  

Gujarati: 

માતાપિતા માટે સપ્ટેમ્બર પિશેનો આ અગત્યનો િત્ર છે.  જો તમાર ેઆ પત્ર તમારી પોતાની ભાષામાાં જોઇતો હોય તો 

મહેરબાની કરીને અમારી વબેસાઇટ  www.tdsb.on.ca ની મુલાકાત લો 

Hindi: 

 यह सितंबर के बारे में माता-सिता के सिए एक महत्विूर्ण स त्र है। यसि सिको यह स त्र सिनी भाषा में चािहए, तो कृस या हमारी 

वेसबाइट www.tdsb.on.ca स र जाएँ 

Korean: 

다음은 부모님께서 9월에 관해 아셔야할 중요한 내용이 담긴 편지입니다. 귀하의 모국어로 읽기를 

원하시면 www.tdsb.on.ca 를 방문하십시오. 

Persian (Farsi): 

سپتامبر است. اگر اين نامه را به زبان خود لازم داريد، لطفاً به وبسايت ما در آدرس  اين يک نامه بسیار مهم برای والدين درباره 

www.tdsb.on.caمراجعه کنید   

Portuguese: 

Esta é uma carta importante para os pais e responsáveis a respeito de setembro. Se precisar desta carta na sua 

língua, visite o nosso site: www.tdsb.on.ca 

http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/


 

 

 
 

Punjabi: 

ਇਹ ਸਤਬੰਰ ਬਾਰ ੇਮਾਤਾ-ਪਿਤਾ ਨ ੰ  ਇੱਕ ਮਹੱਤਵਿ ਰਨ ਿੱਤਰ ਹ।ੈ ਜੇ ਤੁਹਾਨ ੰ  ਇਹ ਿਤੱਰ ਆਿਣੀ ਭਾਸ਼ਾ ਪਵੱਚ ਚਾਹੀਦਾ ਹੈ, ਤਾਾਂ ਪਕਰਿਾ ਕਰਕ ੇ
www.tdsb.on.ca ਤ ੇਸਾਡੀ ਵੈੱਬਸਾਈਟ 'ਤ ੇਜਾਓ। 

Russian: 

В этом письме содержится важная информация о том, что будет происходить в сентябре. Если вам нужен 

перевод этого письма на родной язык, посетите наш веб-сайт www.tdsb.on.ca. 

Somali: 

Tani waa warqad muhiim ah looguna talagalay waalidiinta kuna saabsan bisha sebteembar. Haddii aad dooneyso 

inaad warqadaan ku hesho luuqadaada hooyo, fadlan booqo webseetkeena oo ah www.tdsb.on.ca 

Spanish: 

Esta es una carta importante, dirigida a los padres en relación con el mes de septiembre. Si necesita obtener esta 

carta en su idioma, visite nuestro sitio web en www.tdsb.on.ca 

Tagalog (Pilipino): 

Ito ay isang mahalagang liham sa mga magulang tungkol sa Setyembre. Kung kinakailangan mo ang liham na ito sa 

iyong sariling wika, mangyaring bisitahin ang aming website sa www.tdsb.on.ca  

Tamil: 

இது பெற்ற ோருக்கோன பெப்பெம்ெர் மோதம் ெற் ிய முக்கியமோனபதோரு கடிதமோகும்.  இந்தக் கடிதம் 

உங்களுடெய பமோழியில் உங்களுக்குத் றதடைப்ெட்ெோல், தயவுபெய்து எங்களுடெய www.tdsb.on.ca  

என்  ைடைத்தளத்டதப் ெோர்டையிடுங்கள்.  

Turkish: 

Ailelere yönelik bu mektup, Eylül ayıyla ilgili önemli bilgiler içermektedir. Bu mektubu kendi dilinizde almak 

istiyorsanız, lütfen www.tdsb.on.ca adresindeki web sitemizi ziyaret edin.  

Urdu: 

ضروری خط ہے۔ اگر آپ کو یہ خط اپنی ز بان میں درکار ہے، تو براہِ کرم ہماری اس  ستمبرکے بارے میں والدین کو یہ ایک 

 www.tdsb.on.caو یب سائٹ پر جائیں 

Vietnamese: 
Đây là một bức thư quan trọng gửi đến các vị phụ huynh về tháng 9. Nếu quý vị cần đọc thư này bằng ngôn ngữ của 
mình, vui lòng truy cập trang web của chúng tôi tại www.tdsb.on.ca 

http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
http://www.tdsb.on.ca/
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